RESOLUTION CONCERNING QUALITY DEER MANAGEMNENT
 
Whereas, the Quality Deer Management Program (QDM) has been advocated by some Michigan deer hunters for almost 20 years and there are now about 12 organized chapters in the state. Part of the QDM program is a proposal to establish restrictions on what is a legal buck. Mandatory Antler Restrictions have split our deer hunters into two groups bickering about the issue instead of working together to further the betterment of the white-tailed deer in Michigan;
 
And Whereas, we believe there is a middle road where we can eliminate much of the friction that now exists and return this large group of hunters into a force that will work together again. Few can argue against two important parts of the QDM Program. One, promoting the necessity to harvest antlerless deer where the herd needs thinning, and Two, promote an active habitat improvement program. So, the arguments revolve around what is or should not be a legal buck;
 
And Whereas, antler restrictions that allow the hi-grading of 1 1/2 year old bucks - harvesting   the best and protecting the rest — will eventually lead to a decline in antler size in herds affected. Genetics is a biological law! Changes will be first noticed in areas that are heavily hunted with a large share of the legal bucks harvested. Research findings are stacking up against the “let the little bucks walk proposal.” Some wildlife biologists are waiting for more definitive answers before actively opposing the QDM advocates; 

And Whereas, we believe a truce should be advocated now so that Michigan can get on with better deer management; 

Therefore, be it Resolved, that the Michigan Resource Stewards go on record in support of voluntary antler restrictions where each landowner decides the issue on their own property. However, we should continue to educate the public as new research findings are published. We should never support trophy hunting, especially in fenced-in enclosures! 
